Abingdon Society of Bellringers

St. Nicolas Steeplekeeper Report for 2014 AGM

St Nicholas Bells

The bells received their annual maintenance from Whites of Appleton in December.  Nothing untoward was reported. It is a year on from installing the new pulleys and runner boards and the very effective sound chute. They have proved to be very successful. 

 Isaac was appointed assistant steeple-keeper this year. He instigated the making of two new stays, sourcing the wood and making them at school as a project. We have now got four stays, which includes the template.

The ropes are in various states of disrepair and it has been necessary to change numbers 3 and tenor rope for spare all hessian ropes. The terylene ropes are in good condition. The problem has been the ware and tare of the hessian tailpieces. There are five spare hessian ropes with maroon sallies in St Helens. It is proposed to progressively long splice each of these ropes to the existing terylene ropes. A demonstration of a long splice at Whites of Appleton with Graham will shortly be given to Isaac and Reg. From there we will gradually replace five of the rope sallies.

The appointment of Isaac was inspirational. To quote Cannon Soper he has “the enthusiasm of a puppy”. It‘s done Reg no end of good keeping up with him. 

St Nicholas clock

It runs like clockwork since the new motors were installed and synchronised to the Rugby signal! The council has yet to be approached to illuminate the clock. Perhaps this year.

St Helen clock

The clock received its annual maintenance this year. It keeps reasonably good time and needs a small adjustment lest than once a month.

In conclusion - Thanks to Isaac. I couldn’t have done all this with out him. Thanks too to Hugh and Mark for their help and support.

Reg Sidlow

April 2014

